
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Biosecurity Information  
 
New laws affecting horse movements took effect in Queensland on 1st  July 2016 
 
Full information is available from the Qld Government website. Horse owners should check this site regularly for updates and 
changes. 
 
https://www.daf.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/379138/QLD_Biosecurity_Manual_2016.pdf 
 
The Pony club Association Form PCAQ 170 which Saint Maryès uses as a Health Horse Declaration Form also records horse 
movements that comply with horse movement records under the new laws. 
 
This form is submitted on the day of the competition, and is retained by the College as a part of its obligations to stage a 
competition. 
 
However, movement records must also be retained by the horse owners. Therefore, owners must either retain a copy of the Form 
170 or complete movement records by an additional means. 
 
Of particular relevance to Saint Maryès competitions is the reference to horses moving from infested to free zones.  There are clear 
procedures for dealing with low risk cattle tick carriers (horses) in a stated way.  
 
An information sheet about this is attached. It includes the means of complying both with and without chemical treatment.  A 
section of the Biosecurity Manual is copied below and directs horse owners to the OSW-LRC procedure (attached).  
 
Note:  OSW-LRC  = Stated Ways for Low Risk Carriers 

 
Further advice about this matter is available from the DAF website (www.biosecurity.qld.gov.au) or by phoning the Department of 
Agriculture and Fisheries: 
 
Phone: Kingaroy 41600712 or  DAF Call Centre 132523 

  

https://www.daf.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/379138/QLD_Biosecurity_Manual_2016.pdf
http://www.biosecurity.qld.gov.au/


 

 

 



 


